## CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX General Membership Meeting May 14, 2019

Meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. Four officer, 5 directors and 2 general members were present. President Otis Smith asked for all to read Aprils meeting minutes and if no changes or additions a motion to accept. There being none Youth Director Tiger McNeil made the motion with Director Pete Kneip made the motions-passed by all.

New Business — There has been a paragraph added to the bottom of each membership application — reminding all members that allowing non-members to enter the range on a non-public day is not allowed and could put their membership in jeopardy. President Otis Smith thanked Milt Allen and Tiger McNeil for all the drainage work — President Otis Smith got a letter from the BLM law enforcement thanking the Club for all their support and help with their training. The Magpul shoot will not be needing the extra ground next to the pistol bays. President Otis Smith thanked Dean Blackwell and Milt Allen for their help with the youth shoot. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that there were 38 youth at his shoot. Marty Romero is working on the electric at skeet. Director Pete Kneip turned in the signed contract between the Club and Gunwerks for their upcoming shoot. He also resented Stripe as a possible credit card use for membership. Will be looked into.

Director Justin Esser asked to change Blackpowder to the first Wednesday of each month instead of Saturdays – no problem.

No further business and all monies turned in a motion was made by Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Director Pete Kneip to adjourn.

Adjourned at 6:25 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Otis E. Smith – President

Otio E. Smith

Katie Brass - Secretary